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On June 27, 2017, OSHA issued a press release announcing that it would be
delaying the compliance date for its Rule requiring most employers to
electronically submit their injury and illness data to OSHA. The press release
proposed pushing the compliance date back four months, from July 1, 2017 to
December 1, 2017, so OSHA could review the Rule closely.

Just over two weeks later, OSHA issued another press release announcing that it
would be launching its website allowing employers to submit their injury and
illness data on August 1, 2017. On August 1, 2017, OSHA made good on that
promise and launched its website, which is linked here.

Under the Rule, virtually all employers with twenty or more employees are
required to submit their completed Form 300A for 2016 by December 1, 2017. In
2018, employers with twenty or more employees must submit their completed
Form 300A for 2017 by July 1, 2018, and those employers with more than 250
employees must submit their Form 300 and 301s by that deadline, as well.

Notably, despite moving forward with the launch of its injury tracking website,
OSHA has yet to address the “review” of the Rule it promised in its June 27, 2017
press release. Accordingly, employers would be well-served to wait to submit
their 300A data until shortly before the December 1, 2017 deadline to see if
OSHA changes course on the Rule before that deadline. Mark your calendars.


